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Message from the Principal 

Dear parents, carers, students and friends 

We pride ourselves at St Benedict’s in providing our young people with lots of opportunities to 

develop their ‘cultural capital’, by which we mean chances to name, learn about and appreciate 

things that are outside their daily experience.  Our ‘did you know’ strategy, Sparx Reader programme 

as well as a myriad of extra-curricular activities helps to keep this at the forefront each day.  It is great 

fun to hear lots of useful and interesting facts and figures from students as they explore around the 

topics they are studying in class, too.  This morning students in years 10 and 11 were enthralled by 

Simon Floyd’s fantastic  ‘One Man Macbeth’ - an exciting and engaging way to deepen knowledge 

and understanding about one of their key texts for English Literature GCSE. 

This week learning extended to staff, parents and carers with the visit of internet safety experts the 2 

Johns.  All year groups had presentations, and a very helpful and eye opening seminar for parents 

and carers was held in the Manning Hall yesterday evening.  My thanks the Assistant Principal Mrs 

Davis for organising this valuable opportunity to promote and highlight ways to ensure our young 

people develop and maintain safe behaviours online. 

A few reminders for next week – as Lent begins with our service of Ashes on Wednesday, the 

Chaplaincy team have organised a ‘Pot Luck Lunch’, which will take place on Thursday in support of 

Cafod’s Family Fast day.  A letter has gone home about this and I would encourage as many young 

people as possible to take the opportunity to participate and help contribute to Cafod’s valuable 

work to challenge poverty. 

Thank you for your continuing support to ensure that students do not wear expensive branded outer 

garments to college instead of school coats.  Coats should be of a plain, dark colour and suitable to 

wear over a blazer, as a blazer must be worn at all times. 

Mrs J E Santinelli 

Principal 

Chaplaincy 

 



On Wednesday we mark the start of the season of Lent with a service of Ashes.  During the service, 

everyone will receive ashes (made from the palms used during last year's Palm Sunday) in the shape 

of a cross on their forehead.  This is a symbol of our equality, our dependence on God, our 

repentance and our promise to try to become better versions of ourselves.  Everyone is encouraged 

to keep the ashes on for as long as possible!  Ash Wednesday is a day of abstinence and fasting so 

there won't be any meat being served in the canteen and we are encouraged not to snack or have 

any treats during the day. 

On Thursday 15th February, the college will be celebrating CAFOD Family Fast Day with a Pot Luck 

lunch in the canteen.  Students who would like to take part are invited to buy, via ParentPay, a ticket 

for £2.35.  This will entitle them to either the standard canteen meal of the day or a bowl of soup 

and a roll – what they receive is down to ‘Pot Luck'.  The surplus money raised on the day will then 

be sent to CAFOD.  For those who do not want to take part, the normal lunchtime choices will be 

available as usual. However, my hope is that as many students as possible will take part. 

All the best and God bless, 

Mr Fusi 

Lay Chaplain 

Godspell Tickets 

Tickets are still available to purchase for our college musical 'Godspell'. 

Please come and support us by purchasing your tickets on ParentPay. 

The students and staff have worked so hard, on and off stage and we are hoping to provide a 

fantastic experience for our community.  Godspell is a fun and engaging performance that uses The 

Gospel of St Matthew to infuse new hope into the hearts of everyone.  With hit songs such as 'Day by 

Day', our students cannot wait to showcase their unbelievable talent and dedication. Don't miss out! 

Mrs Davies 

Teacher of drama 



 

One Man Macbeth 

'A drum, a drum, one-man Macbeth doth come!' 

Today, year 10 and year 11 were treated to a performance of Macbeth by the very talented Simon 

Floyd.  Our students were utterly engaged and enthralled as Simon retold the entire narrative of 

Shakespeare's gory Jacobean tragedy, describing the scenes and atmosphere and depicting the full 

cast of characters through body language, voice and gestures alone. 



Here is what our students had to say: 

"It was really amazing!  When I heard it was just going to be one actor I didn't know what to expect, 

but he was very versatile and captured the plot and the characters very convincingly." 

"The porter was really funny and he did Lady Macbeth and the witches really well too!" 

"This was definitely really good revision for our year 11 in-class assessments for Macbeth which are 

coming up next week". 

Mrs Phaedra Bishop 

Head of communications faculty 

 

 



 

 



Book of the Week 

 

1 - Be Resilient: How to Build a Strong Teenage Mind for Tough Times, by Nicola Morgan 

Some events in life will always be out of our control, whether it's a global crisis or a traumatic event 

at home; Be Resilient shows that the power to cope is in our hands.  

Discover how to develop the skill of mental resilience in this fascinating guide from award-winning 

author and teenage brain expert Nicola Morgan.  From building a support network to building 

optimism, find positive, practical advice for preparing for, coping with and bouncing back from the 

toughest of times.  Authoritative and backed by the latest science, this is a reassuring companion for 

teenagers everywhere. 

Mrs Sullivan 

Reader Leader 

Catering Menu  - Week A  

Please ensure your child’s ParentPay meal account is in credit. Any new deposits for the day must be 

made by 8.20 am in order for funds to clear in time for break. 

For the full list of menu choices this week, please click on here 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Be-Resilient-Build-Strong-Teenage/dp/1406399256/ref=sr_1_1?crid=3P76GMW7FWQUJ&keywords=be+resilient+nicola+morgan&qid=1707312439&sprefix=be+resil%2Caps%2C122&sr=8-1
https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/welcome/catering-menus/


 

 



 

 



 

Instagram Highlights 

 



 

 



 

 



 

You can follow our Instagram link here 

Communications Sent Home 

All Students  - Pot Luck Lunch  

All Students  - Multi Cultural Day  

Year 8  -  Virtual Parents' Evening  

Numeracy Challenge 

Well done and thanks for your hard work.  This week’s 3 respect points go to Noah and Tom of 9B.  

Congratulations! 

Mr Asamoah 

Teacher of maths and Numeracy Coordinator 

https://www.instagram.com/stbensofficial/?hl=en
https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/assets/Pot-Luck-Lunch-2024.pdf
https://www.stbenedicts.essex.sch.uk/assets/Multi-Cultural-Day-29th-Feb.pdf


 

Leader board as of Thursday 9th February 2024 

 

 



Week Commencing 12th February 2024  - Week A 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups. Such activities are not 

quality assured by the college and parent/carers should be aware of the need to reassure themselves 

of the quality and safety of the services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at information 

reports etc. 

Kingsland Church - Free Packed Lunches for February Half Term 

During February half term Kingsland Church are offering free packed lunches for children and young 

people, no questions asked. 

Free packed lunches will be available as follows: 

• Monday 19th February - Friday 23rd February 

• Between 11.30 am - 2.00 pm 

• Where: Kingsland Church Colchester, 86 London Road, Lexden, CO3 9DW  
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